
MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON MONDAY, MARCH 18TH 2024, AT 7.30P.M.
IN THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT:  Chairman A. Harris,  M. Litchfield, I. Moss,  J. Waltham, J. Westbrook, Clerk S. Harris.
In attendance Dorset Councillor Graham Carr-Jones
One member of the public

	161.a
	To Receive Apologies:
Apologies were received from P. Lane who was away.

	161.b
	Confirmation of Minutes:
The minutes of the last meeting were approved and signed having been circulated previously.

	161.c
	Matters Arising Therefrom:
Planning Results:
· Application no: P/FUL/2023/07113
                Location: BLUEBELL BARN, CAUNDLE LANE, STALBRIDGE WESTON,  DT10  2JY
                Proposal: Erect 22 no. Ground Mounted PV Panels and Landscaping alterations.
                Consent refused by Dorset Council, due to encroachment onto agricultural land.
· Application no: P/HOU/2023/05270
Location: Hannsfield, High Street, Stourton Caundle, DT10 2JN
Proposal: Replace existing utility room clay tile roof with grey roofing slates.
Consent granted by Dorset Council
Cemetery Wall: The ‘bulge’ in the wall was reported to Dorset Council (by the Parish Council) as a concern and the reply advises contacting the Parish Council! To be followed up further.


	161.d
	Declarations of Interest.
No declarations made.

	
	OPEN FORUM:
N/A
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	MAIN AGENDA
DORSET COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Mr. Carr-Jones had recently sent his monthly report which had been circulated to all Parish Councillors and published on the website. He said this would be the last meeting he would attend and it had been a privilege and honour to serve. He had made a pledge to give full access to his 21- year experience to the chosen candidate if elected.
Thanking Mr. Carr-Jones, the Chairman said his knowledge and support had been much appreciated and wished him well for the future.

QUOTES FOR GRASS CUTTING DURING 2024
 A list of dates was provided by the contractor; the first cut in 2023 was on April 25th which was much too late; the grass was very long by this time and the cut grass stayed on the surface. Two cuts were outstanding, and it was hoped they could be done by the end of March 2024, weather permitting. Clerk will ask for notification of the dates of cuts as they are done so the situation can be monitored better in future. Contracts to be sent for signature and request for the up- to -date insurance certificate.
Proposed M. Litchfield, seconded I. Moss


GRIT BIN FOR ‘THE TRIANGLE’ : Revisit suggested site and approve purchase.
Following the last meeting, it was suggested a better site would be on the Cat Lane corner of the triangle, as this was where the majority of ice build up would occur and also would be much safer to use then the busier lane coming down from the Bishops Caundle direction. Highways have agreed with this suggestion. Bin will now be ordered from Glasdon as approved at the last meeting.



REVIEW OF RISK ASSESSMENT AND EFFECTIVENESS OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT AND INTERNAL AUDIT
Risk Assessment: Updated annually in March, items will need updating again to include decisions made at this meeting.
Reporting of Financial Matters is a regular Agenda item, confirmed by bank statements and minuted. No petty cash is handled, and clerk’s expenses are recorded with proof of purchase. (Some small payments are being made by the clerk and then claimed for to prevent delays. Accounts are internally audited first  and then externally audited by BDO LLP.
All cheques are signed by two signatories and approved at meetings, or regular payments such as the grass cutting can be approved in between meetings by the Chairman.
Banking has been an ongoing issue because Barclays will not provide an internet banking service; The  account has been changed to Lloyds but still currently using cheques. See Item 6
Proposed I. Moss, seconded J. Westbrook

APPOINTMENT OF INTERNAL AUDITOR
Mrs. Jan Wardell has kindly agreed to audit the accounts again.
Proposed I. Moss, seconded J. Westbrook

BANKING: APPOINT A NEW SIGNATORY FOR LLOYDS
Delays with applications have caused problems and retiring councillors make it imperative to appoint a new signatory for Lloyds and transfer the remaining Barclays balance into the Lloyds account before the councillors retire in early May. 
Next meeting

SLOW DOWN INITIATIVE – NEW SCHEME TO TRY AND SLOW TRAFFIC
Cllr. Carr-Jones said the 20 is plenty scheme was complicated and suggested starting by reporting the faded and damaged 30 signs in the village (again), Clerk will send him photos to follow up with Highways. 
Also noted a big hole in a field gateway in Stokes Lane which looks like a collapsed field drain which clerk will report as an emergency and Chairman will contact landowner.

DAPTC MOVING TO GOV.UK E-MAIL ADDRESS – AS SUGGESTED BY DAPTC
Cllr. Carr-Jones recommended taking this up for Freedom of information reasons. Clerk will follow up with DAPTC.
Parish Council website still saying insecure, Clerk to query this with website provider Hugo Fox. 

ELECTION 2ND MAY 2024 – NOMINATION FORMS FOR COUNCILLORS
Two members are standing down, Clerk will take completed forms to Blandford Nordon Office on 21st March as an appointment has had to be arranged so the forms can be checked.
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161.i
	STATE OF FINANCES FOR 18th MARCH 2024

	Balances brought forward:
Barclays Current                                                              6,706 35
Less total of cheques approved at last meeting     
101093-97                                                                         3,919 70
Barclays Deposit (includes March interest)
TOTAL
Lloyds current                                                                  1,472 14
add re Fernandes Bequest from PCC                               147 38
                                                                                                                                    
TOTAL BANK BALANCES as at 18th March 2024
	£


2,786 65
7,622 73


1,619 52
	      £






_________

12,028.90

	

BARCLAYS CURRENT ACCOUNT BROUGHT FORWARD:
Deduct  Cheque signed since the last meeting on 04/03/24
Dikes Nurseries Grass Cutting for February, Barclays c.no 101198
	
 

    341 70
	

£2,786 65

	
Less Cheques to approve at the meeting: Following all paid by clerk during the year and included with Barclays c.no 101099
Clerk Expenses: stamps, telephone calls ,stationery as recorded in book
Printer ink x 2 (purchased by clerk during the financial year)
123 Reg. Domain
AVG Driver Updater
Play  area sign from Clear Signs
Clerk Salary Final Quarter
BARCLAYS CHEQUE NO:  101099   TOTAL OWED TO CLERK
Barclays c.no: 101100 Play area Rent to Dorset Council
Barclays c.no: 101101 Dikes Nurseries Grass Cutting for March 2024 

Approved I. Moss, M. Litchfield

Deduct Total of cheques approved at meeting on 18th March 2024

BARCLAYS FINAL CURRENT BALANCE YEAR END 31STMARCH 2024

BARCLAYS FINAL DEPOSIT BALANCE  YEAR END 31ST MARCH 2024
LLOYDS FINAL CURRENT BALANCE YEAR END 31ST MARCH 2024
YEAR END TOTAL BANK BALANCES
	
 
     
      56 12
  
    100 70
      14 39
      21 48 
      10 00
1,308 00
1,510 69
     10 00
   341 70    
       
    





	£2,444 95














________
£1,862 39 

£  582 56

 7,622 73
 1,619 52
£9,824 81




ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE
List on file.
P. Lane sent a resignation letter, confirming he will not be standing as Parish Councillor again.
Rights of Way: Rowden Mill Lane Bridlepath. Letter from Susan Phillips to say the Definitive Map Modification Order T721 has now been sent to the Planning Inspectorate for Consideration and Determination.(12th March)

MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION OR NEXT AGENDA
The gate at the bottom of the cycle gym has been damaged and the hinges are broken. Mr. Yandell is making a new gate which will improve access.
The clerk had collected the various reports from Village Organisations for the Annual Parish Meeting report and the Caundler Magazine had been approached to find out the cost of printing these in the magazine itself instead of printing a separate supplement as this was becoming very expensive. The deadline for the magazine was too close to the meeting date to add this to the Agenda but members were aware via e-mail and there was a very definite saving in cost. To add to the next meeting Agenda for approval.

 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
T.B.A.

TIME OF CLOSURE
The meeting closed at 8.30p.m.









2

